St. Catherine of Bologna School

Back-to-School Night / H.S.A. General Meeting Minutes

Minutes of September 16, 2014
Call to Order: 6:45pm

Adjournment: 7:25pm
St. Catherine’s Parish Center

Minutes Submitted by Cecilia Cassella
Board Members in Attendance:

Michael Schroll - President     

Sr. Theresa - Principal

Joseph Baranski - Vice President   

Fr. Peter - Moderator
Cecilia Cassella - Secretary             

Gina Leone - Co- Treasurer

Sean Stoveken- Co- Treasurer

Pledge of Allegiance

Opening Prayer
H.S.A. Mission Statement

Kick Off  2014-2015 School Year!!- Michael Schroll
President’s Address - Michael Schroll
· Welcome Back!
· Thank you to all for their help in the prior year and in the new school year!

· Went over the Meeting Agenda Topics! 
· We have 176 School Families for a total of 230 students, Pre-S - Gr. 8
· The H.S.A. Board members were introduced

· Fundraising Events Discussed

· On-line shopping that started last year – a No added cost fundraiser i.e. Amazon, Target, Retail Benefits. 

· Grocery Dollars, Scrip, Box Tops, PNO/PDO, Stop-N-Shop A+, Labels for Education, TerraCycle, Pathmark Perks, all in place
· Great events for 2014-2015: Family Fun Nights, Movie Nights, Positive Parenting, Taste of the Town where food businesses will be present at the event, Winter Carnival, PNO/PDO, Bingo. 
· Sean Stoveken, for the benefit of the new families and as a reminder talked about :
· 
A) Grocery Dollars – program begins June 1st and ends May 31st; blue envelopes are available for use when ordering grocery cards and will be filled on the same day by the school office. Contact Gillian Buonanno who is also available to answer any questions after the meeting.
· 
B)  Shop with Scrip where participating stores provide various % of reimbursements to the school. Information available on the website. Contact Colleen Benedetto who is also available to answer any questions after the meeting.
· 
C) Service Hours – log is available on the website that is used to track your service hours; Quarterly letters informing the families of their status on their service hour obligations are sent out.
· Reminder on our method of communication: 

· Will continue to communicate through the school website, Email Blast and Facebook

· Backpack communication will be kept at a minimum

· New Mobile App is now available. This kind and generous donation by Heath Shatouhy, through his company the COMMSapp is valued at $10k! Thank you very much, Heath!
· Reminder to attend the H.S.A. General Meetings.  Childcare is available at these meetings. Speaker session will be available at next month’s H.S.A. General Meeting from Positive Parenting on the topic, “Stop Yelling at your Kids and Gain Cooperation”
· Need Help with Publicity: Marketing (Social Media), Traveling Kiosk, Chairpersons and staff. Get Involved! Have Fun! Meet Others!

·  September 29th – Chairpersons Meeting

Introduction of Teachers/Office Staff  2014-2015 - Sr. Theresa
· Faculty and Office Staff introduced themselves
· Mrs. Carr, our Spanish Teacher is unable to attend 
· Sister teaches Algebra 1 to the 8th grade students 
Final 2013-2014 H.S.A. Budget

· A shortfall of $18,909.61 in last year’s budget of $115,000.00 Please help us make up this shortfall this year.

2014-2015 H.S.A. Budget

· There are 17 fundraisers for the year. Some events were eliminated while new ones are added: Taste of the Town, Fall and Spring Plant Sale and Vacation Raffle 

· The Annual Budget remains the same at $115,000.00

Upcoming Fundraisers
· KidsStuff Books – happening Soon!

· Vacation Raffle – happening Soon!
· First Parent’s Night Out (PNO ) – Sept 19th, 6-10pm

· Movie Night or Bingo – Sept 26th. Voting on the activity is happening tonight. Activity to be announced soon!

· Family Fun Night – Pumpkin Painting – Oct 9th.  Purchase and paint a pumpkin!

· Tricky Tray – November 14th @ 6-11pm, PNO available

Principal’s Address- Sr. Theresa
· Welcome to all returning and new families!

· Thank You to the Ringwood Library representative who came here tonight and to all the chairpeople this year!
· School has been open for 9 days now and Teachers and kids are happy! Our success has been through word of mouth. Spread the word if your kids are happy. If not, Sister wants to know all about it!

· Our school is growing. Thank you to Father Peter, and to all the parents!
· SY2014 – 2015 School Theme = PEACE

· United States Conference of Catholic Bishops Theme = Teaching About God’s Gift of Forgiveness

· If you missed the Back-to-School handouts, there are 4 sessions. Overviews will be provided by the teachers. No child/ren specific questions, instead separate meetings should be scheduled with the teachers if necessary. Sister to welcome the parents through the main entrance and Mrs. Kurza through the bus entrance as you come into the school.
· An envelope will be handed out by your youngest child homeroom teacher regarding the switch from The Honeywell Instant Alert System to Power Announcement. Please complete the form by Sept 24th. If you miss this deadline, please inform Mrs. DeFalco.

· New this year, is an Interactive Gizmo, a grant received by the school to enhance learning. Please check it out!

· Sister thanks everyone for coming tonight!
· Refreshments are available at the Teachers’ Lounge. Please stop by and meet the teachers!

Fr. Peter’s Address
· Welcome to the returning families, the new St. Francis families and to all of you!
· At the last Sunday mass, special blessings of the backpack and the children followed by an Ice Cream Social were especially enjoyed by the parents, children and everyone that attended. 
· Father stressed the Importance of Faith. Practice Faith! Live the Faith!

· Encourage mass attendance and for parents to be role models to the children.

· Thank you to everyone! Enjoy the clean parish and let’s maintain its cleanliness!

Proceed to the school to meet the teachers.
Closing Prayer

Adjournment
